
Dear STNC Board, 
 
I hope and pray that this letter finds each and every one of you 
doing well. It is with a very sad and heavy heart that I write this 
letter of resignation from the Sunland-Tujunga Neighborhood 
Council as the Verdugo Hills Ministerial Association Group 
Representative.  
 
My life situation has brought some very fast and unexpected 
changes and I am relocating to the Pacific Northwest to my 
hometown of Tacoma, Washington in several days to seek a new 
chapter of my life. I have thoroughly enjoyed my time serving the 
people of Sunland-Tujunga and know that the quality of the 
leadership of this board as well as the heart of our neighborhood will 
always be strong enough to endure any change or difficulty. I count 
myself as richly blessed to have been a part of the neighborhood 
council and also, this amazing neighborhood and will miss 
everything very greatly. 
 
I know none of our toil for the welfare of others in Sunland-Tujunga 
will ever be in vain and I know great things are truly ahead for all of 
us. Though I will no longer be in the neighborhood, my heart will 
always beat strongly and passionately for Sunland-Tujunga and its 
amazing people. 
 
Gratefully yours, 
 
John Candler 
 
John Candler 
Lead Pastor || Sunland Foursquare Church 
10602 Sherman Grove Avenue Sunland, Ca 91040 
(818) 352-5943 || john@sunlandfoursquare.com 
	


